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Health, Safety & Environment Committee

Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 20th January 2015 at 11:00am in the Diamond Suite of Federation House, 10 Vyse Street, Birmingham B18 6LT.

	Present:
	Andy Bartlett 

Bill Southworth

Daniel Meakin

Jan Hughes
John Oliver
	Anopol Ltd 

BSTSA

Rimex Metals

Poeton Industries
Anochrome Group

	
	Lee Cooper
	MacDermid Ltd (BSTSA)

	
	Lee Dargue
	Invotec Group

	
	Mike Smith
	Institute of Materials Finishing

	
	Wieslaw Piatkiewicz
	Brook Green Consulting

	
	William Smith
	Zinc Information Centre

	
	
	

	Apologies:
	Angela Major
	TTI Group

	
	Cathy Phillips
	Rolls Royce

	
	Chris Brookes
	TWB Finishing

	
	Chris Taylor

David Cass
	Vitreous Enamel Association

Anopol Ltd

	
	Dave Canham
	Environment Agency

	
	John McAlindon
Lee Grant
	HSE Bootle
Stainless Plating

	
	Malcolm Griffiths
	AdQual

	
	Mervyn Brown
Paul Smith
	Haven Environmental
HSE

	
	Paul Burke
	Texturing Technology

	
	Paul Handley
	Heat Treatment 2000 Ltd (CHTA)

	
	Paul Lansdell
	Hart Materials (IMF)

	
	Peter Atkinson
Richard Woodward
	Dowding & Mills
Schloetter (BSTSA reserve)

	
	Roger Hooper
	Nickel Institute

	
	William Southall
	Frost Electroplating

	
	
	

	In attendance:
	David Elliott
	SEA/Secretary/Acting Chairman

	
	
	


________________________________________________________________________________________

	Actions
	Min 01/15 Apologies

As listed above.



	
	Min 02/15 Approval of Minutes of last meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved and signed by the acting Chairman. 

Min 03/15 Matters Arising

There were no matters arising that were not covered by the agenda.

Min 04/15 Correspondence
We have received the following correspondence: 
1 – Notification from ECHA of a conference on 10th & 11th February 2015 entitled “lessons learned on applications for authorisation”. Full details at 

http://echa.europa.eu/view-article/-/journal_content/title/conference-on-lessons-learned-on-applications-for-authorisation


	Actions
	2 – Notification from ECHA of the launch of a new website tool – Public Activities Coordination Tool (PACT). It lists substances that are being considered for risk management by EU authorities. Full details at:
http://echa.europa.eu/addressing-chemicals-of-concern/substances-of-potential-concern/svhc-roadmap-implementation-plan/pact


	
	3 – Notification from ECHA of the new pictograms being used under CLP. Full details at:
http://echa.europa.eu/chemicals-in-our-life/clp-pictograms
4 – Notification from ECHA of the publication of an update to the Community Rolling Action Plan for 2015 to 2017. LC agreed to examine the list and notify those substances which are used in our sector, so that appropriate action can be taken. Full details at:
http://echa.europa.eu/information-on-chemicals/evaluation/community-rolling-action-plan/corap-list-of-substances
5 – Notification from the Environment Agency of their Directors’ “big room” planning event. This item is covered under agenda point 09/15.
6 – Notification from the Environment Agency of the publication of a new on-line tool for assessing end-of-waste status. The tool is available through https://isitwaste.org/


	Action
	Min 05/15 REACH & GHS
The acting Chairman informed the Committee that the legal challenge to the refusal of the European Commission to allow an exemption for the use of chromium trioxide in surface treatment applications will be heard at the European General Court on 12th February 2015 in Luxembourg. If successful it will be excellent news for our sector. Whatever the outcome, it is likely that there will be further appeals and so a final decision may be some way off.
The German based consortium, VECCO, have signed an agreement with our European Association, CETS, regarding joint lobbying activities. One of the key organisers of VECCO, Dr Zimmer, has become the Chairman of the CETS Regulatory Affairs Section and will therefore become a member of the CETS Board. This agreement will allow CETS to undertake much more advocacy activities at an EU level and will remove some of the financial burden from the SEA.

The Chromium Trioxide Authorisation Consortium (CTAC) has approached both the SEA and CETS and asked us to supply any information that could be used for the socio-economic analysis. They are looking for information on were chromium plated products are used, in which sectors and the size of the market. It is interesting to note that both SEA and CETS approached CTAC when it was formed and asked to become members but this request was refused on the grounds that neither SEA nor CETS could legally apply for an authorisation. 

The acting Chairman informed the Committee that there appeared to be a more “manufacturing friendly” approach coming from the European Commission in respect of REACH and it appears that there is a move to only use authorisation as a last resort and to concentrate on using Occupational Exposure Limits instead. This is very welcome news but we have yet to see any concrete actions being taken to back up this rhetoric.


	PS

	Min 06/15 Industrial Emissions Directive (formerly IPPC) 

The Technical Working Group of the Surface Treatment using Solvents (STS) Best Available Techniques Reference Document (BREF) is being reformed in preparation for a revision. The sector will be represented by Martin Reister from the German VDMA Association and hopefully Denis Thery from the French UITS Association. Both are well know to both SEA and CETS and this will enable us to have an influence during the negotiations.

Min 07/15 HSE matters  
Unfortunately Paul Smith was unable to attend the meeting but the acting Chairman informed the Committee that the new guidance documents would be available shortly. Draft copies where circulated and it was hoped that the new documents would be available shortly once the new diagrams on glove removal where available. The documents will be joint badged (SEA & HSE) and will be available to download via the SEA website. It is hope that a workshop will be arranged to formal launch guidance and to explain the background behind the new guidance. All companies in the sector operating processes where employees could potentially be exposed to either chromium trioxide, chromic acid or nickel substances, will be expected to follow the new guidance. Companies that follow the guidance should be able to ensure that exposure levels are similar to background levels and to meet any likely exposure scenarios developed under the REACH Regulation.

	
	Min 08/15 BERR (DTI) & DEFRA

The acting chairman informed the Committee that he was attending a meeting with the Environment Agency in London to discuss the full reporting requirements for Target Period 1 (TP1) under phase 2 of the Climate Change Agreements.
Larger companies, or companies that are part of larger groups, may fall under ESOS – The Energy Savings Opportunities Scheme introduced by the Government. Full details can be found at:

https://www.gov.uk/energy-savings-opportunity-scheme-esos


	Actions


	Min 09/15 Environment Agency Matters

Unfortunately Dave Canham was unable to attend the meeting. Concern was expressed that cutbacks within the Environment agency made in increasingly likely that the EA would have less time to spend in engagement with industry and this was a most disappointing situation.
Neil Goodlad had informed the action Chairman that the “Every year our Directors hold a ‘Big Room’ planning event. This is where they review our progress and agree plans for future years. They invite senior staff from Defra to ensure we align with their priorities and do not duplicate effort elsewhere in the Defra network. 
One was held recently and it was the first Big Room since we moved to a two tier organisation and the establishment of Business Boards. There are three business boards : Flood and Coastal Risk Management, Regulated Industry and Water, Land and Biodiversity. There is also a Corporate Business Board that takes the strategic lead on the development, implementation and evaluation of cross-cutting and enabling services. 
We established the Business Boards to provide a forum for people to discuss and make decisions on high level technical, business, people and performance items. At the Big Room, Directors reviewed the Business Boards plans, focusing discussion on areas of risk that could affect our ability to deliver our goals for people and the environment.  They came up with 3 top priorities for Regulated Industry for the period 2015/16 to 2020/21: 
 
• Reduce the occurrence and impacts of waste fires 
• Reduce the number of high risk and poor performing sites 
• Reduce the number and impact of serious and significant pollution incidents”

	
	Min 10/15 Specialist Reports

10.1
Zinc
WS reported that there had been no further developments on the proposed classification of lead massive. The proposal to set a Specific Concentration Limit (SCL) of 0.03% for lead would result in many substances, metal alloys, and mixtures being classified as reproductive hazards due to lead impurities. 
10.2
Nickel.  
Nothing to report
10.3
Chromium / PFOS / COMAH

WP update the Committee on the actions of the SEA and NFA (Non-Ferrous Alliance) in respect of the proposed amendments of COMAH to incorporate the changes made to the European Seveso Directive. High level political action was now underway and it was hoped that common sense would prevail.
The acting Chairman informed the Committee of an article in the latest issue of the US Products Finishing Magazine. It quoted the US Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) as stating that non-PFOS fume suppressants would reduce chromium emissions equally as effectively compared to PFOS fume suppressants. DM stated that they were now using non-PFOS based suppressants in their colour of stainless steel process. LC stated that as this process was operated at low current densities, a non-PFOS system would probably be adequate but it should be noted that all of the current non-PFOS based systems are broken down by electrolysis in high current density applications, such as chromium plating.
10.4
Waste Treatment 

Political action is on-going in an effort to get the EA to reverse its decision to classify waste containing zinc hydroxide as hazardous. As far as we are aware, the UK is the only EU Member State that is taking this stance. JO suggested that a waste could contain zinc hydroxide and be non-hazardous if there was little potential for any leaching.
10.5
Organic Coatings
Nothing to report



	
	Min 11/15 Association / Institute reports

11.1
BSTSA
WS reported that they had held a successful Christmas meeting and were going ahead with their survey to assess the true size of the UK market.
11.2
IMF

MS reported that it was very important for companies to realise that training would be required in respect of the new CLP pictograms. LD stated that he had found the website http://www.understandthelabel.org.uk/ very useful.
11.3
IVE
Nothing to report
11.4
CHTA

Nothing to report.



	
	Min 12/15  Any other business

No other business


	
	Min 13/15 Date of next meeting

21st April 2015 at 11:00 **PLEASE NOTE 11:00 START TIME**
21st July 2015
20th October 2015


Signed

…………………………………………………………………       
  Date   ……………………………

Chairman
DE/01/15
